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ZUNDEL AS AN INSTANCE OF CANADA’S SHIFT TOWARD A FEAR SOCIETY

NOTE FROM JOHN FUREDY, March 10, 2005. The National Post published a letter of which the text is below. From March 7 (beginning with a columns by George Jonas and a lawyer from B’Nai Brith) there have been several letters concerning the deportation of Zundel. The March 10 issue contains several letters, of whom a number refer to Holocaust victims as the basis for supporting the government’s actions. In my view, the dreadful acts perpetrated in the Holocaust do are not relevant to the government’s fear-society treatment of Zundel, who has clearly not perpetrated any evil acts, but has merely asserted evil opinions. For this reason, I did not, in the published letter, indicate my personal connections to the Holocaust. However, now that the Holocaust-victim card has been played, it so happens that not only were many of my family killed in the Holocaust, but I am a Holocaust survivor myself: as a four-year old I ended up in a ghetto in Budapest, but was lucky enough to miss getting a train ride to Auschwitz.



For those who are preparing to dismiss “Being Ernst Zundel” (March 8 Letter of the Day) on the grounds that it was written by Zundel’s lawyers, I suggest they first look at that letter from another perspective.

I have long been disgusted by Zundel’s publicly-stated, anti-Semitic opinions. Nevertheless, as one who has had first-hand experience of what Sharansky has recently labeled ‘fear societies’ in the form of the Nazi and Soviet tyrannies, I have, since 1987, defended, in print, Zundel’s right to publicly state his disgusting opinions, because I did not want to see a Canadian shift towards the fear end of the free-fear continuum.

Unfortunately, a shift towards a fear society has been emerging in the West for a while in the failure to distinguish between offensive opinions and criminally prosecutable acts. This failure is evident in Canadian society by the promulgation of the “hate laws”, and on Canadian campuses by such measures as speech codes and others instances of not protecting real academic freedom (see http://psych.utoronto.ca/~furedy/Papers/af/Academic Freedom.doc).

The attempt to prosecute Zundel under the “hate laws” was an illustration of this shift. The present treatment of Zundel as summarized by his lawyers constitutes a further significant step by Canada towards what can be labeled ‘velvet totalitarianism.’
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